

July 3, 2007

Pastor Sonny Arguinzoni, Sr. President/Founder Victory Outreach 250 West Arrow Highway San Dimas, CA 91773-3342

Dear Pastor Arguinzoni:

Thank you for writing to Dr. Dobson. He wishes he were able to answer your letter personally; however, he is away from the office for most of the summer on a writing sabbatical. I'm pleased to have this opportunity to get back to you on his behalf and extend our congratulations regarding your 40th Anniversary of Ministry event taking place July 30th through August 3rd. It's a delight and a privilege to participate in this momentous occasion by way of a brief note.

40 years – what a wonderful testament to the ministry and spiritual nourishment Victory Outreach International has provided to countless individuals, and you're still going strong! As you gather later this summer and look around at the faces of the good folks who make up your family, I'm sure you see numerous reminders of how God has worked in your hearts and minds. As you seek His wisdom in how to best serve Him, it will be our prayer that God will clearly guide your path and that you will be a shining light to all who are in need of the gospel message in and around the San Dimas area.

So have a great celebration! We trust it will be a joyous time, filled with laughter, fond memories, and affirming love. Again, our congratulations and our thanks for your service to our Lord. May He continue to bless Victory Outreach International in the days and years ahead!

Sincerely,

David Harding

Office of the President

David Harling